
 

 
 

From the Service Department  

 

 

 

Dumpsters 
Residents may rent a Village dumpster for personal use at their home by paying $30.00 to the Village 
for each dumpster load.  Use of the dumpster is for demolition, household goods, or yard waste only. 
Examples of demolition are:  lumber, railroad ties, windows, doors, roofing material, flooring (not 
carpeting), drywall or plaster, stones, rocks, bricks, concrete, cement blocks, etc.  Household goods 
include items typically found in a house clean out.  Furniture and appliances should be set aside for 
special pick up.  Yard waste is defined as anything that comes from the ground.    
 
Garbage Pick Up – Recycling – Yard Waste 
The Village Service Department collects garbage every Monday morning beginning at 8:00 a.m. at no 
charge to its residents.  Our Service Department will come into your yard and take your garbage tote 
and recycling container to the curb; afterwards they will carry it back into your yard.  Please not that 
if a holiday falls on a Monday; the service will commence on Tuesday. 
 
Special Pick Up 
If you need a special pick up for trash that is oversized, large amounts, or hazardous waste, don’t 
forget to call the Village Hall to be put on the special pick up list.  Special pick up day is on Tuesday 
mornings, unless there is a holiday on Monday, at which time, the special pick up will be taken care 
of on Wednesday.   You must call the Village Hall by 4:00 on Monday to get on the list for Tuesday’s 
pick up. 
 
Charity Pick Up 
Our Service Department will pick up any usable item at your residence that you would like to donate 
to charity on the first Wednesday of each month.  Household items, furniture, clothes, etc., are 
collected and donated to the West Side Catholic Center.  No tax receipts are given for this service, 
and you must call the Village Hall prior to the first Wednesday of the month for this service. 
 
Newspaper/Cardboard Recycling 
Do your part in helping the environment; recycle cardboard and newspaper.  Our Village has a recycling 
container which is located in Bacci Park in the rear of the back parking lot.  The container is strictly 
for cardboard and newspaper.  Stop on down and do your part in recycling. If you have a large amount 
and are unable to take it to the container, please call the Village Hall during normal business hours 
prior to Tuesday mornings; we will put it on our “special pick up” list.  
 
Table & Chair Rental 
This service is available to our residents, as long as you are able to pick up and drop off the tables and 
chairs at the service garage.  The maximum number of tables and chairs you can rent are:  (3) tables; 
(30) chairs.  In addition, the tables and chairs must be used at the resident’s home and are not to be 
taken out of the Village.  Please contact the Service Department at (216) 641-3505 to make 
arrangements to reserve tables/chairs.  Please leave a message on their answering machine if no one 
is able to take the call. 
 
Rototilling 
The Cuyahoga Heights Service Department will rototill residential gardens once a year, free of charge, 
upon request.  Area to be rototilled must be clearly marked.  Please call Village Hall to be put on the 
list. 


	Grilling Safety
	There’s nothing like outdoor grilling. It’s one of the most popular ways to cook food. But, a grill placed too close to anything that can burn is a fire hazard. They can be very hot, causing burn injuries. Follow these simple tips and you will be on t...
	SAFETY TIPS
	 Propane and charcoal BBQ grills should only be used outdoors.
	 The grill should be placed well away from the home, deck railings and out from under eaves and overhanging branches.
	 Keep children and pets at least three feet away from the grill area.
	 Keep your grill clean by removing grease or fat buildup from the grills and in trays below the grill.
	 Never leave your grill unattended.
	 Always make sure your gas grill lid is open before lighting it.
	CHARCOAL GRILLS
	 There are several ways to get the charcoal ready to use. Charcoal chimney starters allow you to start the charcoal using newspaper as a fuel.
	 If you use a starter fluid, use only charcoal starter fluid. Never add charcoal fluid or any other flammable liquids to the fire.
	 Keep charcoal fluid out of the reach of children and away from heat sources.
	 There are also electric charcoal starters, which do not use fire. Be sure to use an extension cord for outdoor use.
	 When you are finished grilling, let the coals completely cool before disposing in a metal container.
	FACTS
	 July is the peak month for grill fires.
	 Roughly half of the injuries involving grills are thermal burns.

